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            From the editor. 
 

First of all we have a new one ς editor that 
is.  I would like to thank Keith on behalf of 
all members for his excellent work in the 
past and I hope I can continue his good 
work. That said my skills are not those of 
Keith so I beg your patience as I find my way 
around. 
 
The club is beginning a new life; the return 
of the flag is a good omen! We have a lot of 
people working hard to bring the club 
together and create a strong active 
membership; to this end events are being 
arranged (see diary) please try to be 
involved, if only in one event a month. I 
know from my own experience that all 
activities cannot be attended but do try. 
You only get out of the club what you put 
in.   
 
A rally virgin? -Plan a rally for next year if 
ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ƻǊ ŎŀƳǇŜŘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 
ask any committee member, they will guide 

NEW VENUE 

FROM OCTOBER THE CENTRE 

MEET WILL BE AT THE 

MELLISH RUGBY CLUB (SEE 

CALENDAR FOR DETAILS) 

 

NOTE THAT THE 

NOTTINGHAM MEET WILL 

REMAIN AT THE GOOSE (SEE 

CALENDAR) 

http://www.lostriders.co.uk/
http://www.vsoc.org.uk/
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you on what is required and arrange for a 
member to partner you on the trip to 
ensure all goes well if you would like. You 
might even be able to borrow a tent to have 
a ƭƻǿ Ŏƻǎǘ ǘǊƛŀƭΦ ¸ƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŘƛǎŀǇǇƻƛƴǘŜŘΦ 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦŀƴŎȅ ŎŀƳǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƴ ǘǊȅ ŀ ǊƛŘŜ 
out, the easiest way to make new friends 
and meet other members. 
 
 Please forward any items you would like to 
have included in the newsletter ς stories, 
ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎΣ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘǎ ŜǘŎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ 
be complimentary as long as they are 
constructive and you include your name 

ŀƴŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƴǳƳōŜǊΦ LǘΩǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōΣ ƭŜǘ 
Terry know your thoughts and ideas - if 
ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ƛǘ ǘŜƭƭ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ 
tell us! Well 
ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƛǘ ŦǊƻƳ ƳŜ 
as the editor. 
Note final date 
for items wanted 
in November 
News is 25th 
October.  
 
Be careful out there!   
Jim 

 

BEING SHOT AT 
Hi Folks, me again, Things are not slowing 

down for us that 
much just yet. The 
weather is still 
holding, and the 
breakfast meets still 
attract lots of 
members, so get 
out while it is warm 
and dry. 
You will all know 

that we now have our new home set up and 
running, The Mellish Rugby Club, will be a 
great meeting place for many years to 
come. 
Thank you to you all for the terrific 
feedback regarding it, and the positive 
feeling that surrounds us. 
We have had a ride in to the club, and 14 
bikes made it, with around 25 Lost Riders 
there, I think it became more than a little 
real for the Mellish that day. They are as 
excited as we are to have us there. 
Talking of breakfast meets, we recently took 
14 bikes to a bike show at MFN, near 
Shipley, planned to co-incide with the 
Nottingham breakfast meet, great turn out, 

and a nice afternoon too. 
The planning for the Lost Riders Christmas 
party is almost complete, entertainment 
organized, a hot supper will once again be 
laid on, this year we will cater for our 
vegetarian members, something we 
stupidly overlooked last year, we are 
learning, so get your tickets, a bargain at £6, 
and celebrate with your friends. 
Met up with another of our newest 
members there, Bev Llewellyn, welcome 
Bev, hope to see you much more from now 
on. 
The Derbyshire area held a quiz last 
monthly meet, and what a fine evening it 
was too. Thanks to Jane and Keith, for a 
great night out, if you did not go, you 
missed a real treat. 
On the subject of quiz nights, it is almost 
time for the 1st Weds of the month quiz 
nights to start up in Barlborough, 7th 
October is the first, good night out, with 
free buffet, what more can you ask? Want 
to know more? Just ask. 
The Lost Rider clothing range is set to be 
increased for next year, with different 
colours and styles added, any ideas? 
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Something you would like to have?  
Please let us know, we are looking forward, 
and are open to new ideas.  
Just a last reminder about  a new contact 
for tyre fitting, Damage Inc, Tim and Kizzy 
are a small family run business, friendly, 
and caring, they offer us an efficient service,  
very good ride in ride out price, including  
 
 
 
 
 
 

balancing and re-fitting, so please give them 
a try, we can build up a good working 
relationship with them. 
Wǳǎǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǘŜƭƭ ǘƘŜƳ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀ [ƻǎǘ 
Rider. 
 
Damage Inc, Unit 11, 149 Attenborough 
Lane, Attenborough, Nottingham. NG9 6AA.  
0115-9227436 
Ride Safe People 

Terry 

 
LINCS NEWS

Well another 
busy month 
which was 
kicked off in 
style with my 
first rally of the 
year (yes I 
know only one 
rally this year!) 
at the end of 

August at Barlick.  This fantastic rally was 
held by the C6 North Stars and however 
Trevor, Rachel, Christopher and I arrived 
there at around 22:00 on Friday evening 
and therefore missed most of the first night 
trying to pitch up the tents in the dark!  We 
woke up in the morning to find ourselves 
amongst Centre 8! 
Saturday there was an organised ride out 
into Barlick itself to display the bikes but we 
decided to head into Skipton for the day 
and see what was going on.  It soon turned 
into a nightmare as little did we know it but 
it happened to be market day although 
once we had found somewhere to park we 
had a wander through town and it was a 
pleasant surprise to see how many different 

stalls were there.  Headed back late 
afternoon to the campsite and spent the 
evening listening to a really good sixties 
band! 
We went home on the Sunday after a 
brilliant day and night so congratulations to 
C6 for hosting a fantastic rally! 
On the 9th of this month the Lincolnshire 
meeting was held at Horncastle bike night 
and organised by MAG and we had quite a 
few Lincolnshire members turn up including 
one 
recently 
joined 
member 
on his 
XV1300.  
The 
evening 
was a 
lovely 
ride out 
and as 
usual 
had a 
wide 
variety of bikes to look at. 

cd 

NEW LINCS VENUE 

The Duke of Wellington 
Lincoln Road 
Leasingham 

Sleaford 
NG34 8JS 

2nd Tuesday of month 7.30 

ba 
 



4 
 

On the 13th September Terry Warren invited 
us to Mellish RFC and then a bbq back at his 
ŀƴŘ WŀƴŜΩǎ ƘƻǳǎŜ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ƘŜǊ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ 
which was a fantastic day out and 
completed my weekend nicely having only 
gotten back from Cambridge that morning! 
Due to Roosters Café now not opening on a 
Wednesday evening I have had to find a 
new location to hold the Lincolnshire 
meetings at.  I decided to ride out in the 
ŀǊŜŀ ǿƘŜǊŜ wƻƻǎǘŜǊΩǎ ƛǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǳƴŘ ŀ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ 
village pub in the village of Leasingham.  I 
feel that this will be a fantastic new venue 
for our meetings and in an easy and central 
spot within Lincolnshire for our members to 
reach.  They do food there as well and have 
kindly offered to do some sandwiches for 

us.  I have decided to change the day of the 
meetings from the 2nd Wednesday of the 
month to the 2nd Tuesday having done this 
to ensure that no bike nights held on 
Wednesdays clash with our meetings.  This 
means the next Lincolnshire meeting will be 
held on the 13th  October.  The address for 
the new venue is below and we shall still be 
starting at 19:30: 
The Duke of Wellington 
Lincoln Road 
Leasingham 
Sleaford 
NG34 8JS 
 
 

 

 

tŀǳƭΩǎ ǇƻƴŘŜǊƛƴƎǎ όbƻǘǘǎύ 

At last an improvement in the weather, 
September proved to be a great month for 
ōƛƪƛƴƎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ н ǾŜǊȅ ǎƘƻǿŜǊȅ ΨǎǳƳƳŜǊΩ 
months. 
The Notts. McDonaldΩǎ ό.ŀǎŦƻǊŘΣ пth Sunday, 

10:30am) 
meetings have 
proved to be a 
great success 
over the season, 
with rides to 
Newark, Crich, 
Barnsley Custom 
Show, twice to 

Skeggy, and this month (23rd Sept.) a plan to 
ride in to the Last Chance  Custom Show at 
the MFN.  Welcome to new member, Andy 
5ƻōōǎ ǿƘƻ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aŎ5Ωǎ ǘƻ 
Bottesford section of the Skeggy run ς hope 
to see more of you in the future Andy. 

The Scrumpies (end July) was very wet but 
the evenings were great and the ride home 
was dry.  It has become an annual event 
and is well worth planning in for 2010. 
The North Stars really put on an excellent 
Rally at Barnoldswick over the August Bank 
Holiday weekend.  The theme was based on 
MASH, complete with Naffi, dogtags issued 
on entry, the sound of emergency 
helicopters landing, wounded soldiers and 
all the characters including the rep, Phil as 
Clinger ς brill.  Ideal place to hide a real 
Military Hospital ς like us, the enemy would 
never find it ς the Lost Riders lived up to 
their name on this trip ς eh Pat, Diane, 
Mike, Lesley, also me and Lynn! 
We had an excellent turn out for the August 
Notts. Grey Goose meeting and spent most 
of the evening in the carpark enjoying the 
last of the evening sunshine and admiring 
the many bikes.  Quite a contrast for the 

HAVE YOU DONE IT YET? 

IF NOT - GET YOUR TICKET FOR THE NOTTS 
PARTY! 
L¢Ω{ ¢I9 .9{¢ ±![¦9 ¢L/Y9¢ ¸h¦ΩLL BUY 
THIS YEAR. 
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September meeting with only a few bikes 
and 14 of us to scoff the chip butties.  Next 
meeting is 20th October and I expect they 
will soon be lighting the log fires in the 
lounge as Terry and the gang plan to keep 
these going through the colder months. 
We joined Terry for an impromptu (a what!) 
ride in to the Mellish to check out the 
facilities.  It looks really great as the location 
for our full (East Mids.) meeting place and 
especially as a venue for Parties and Rallies.  
¢ƘŜȅ ƳŀŘŜ ǳǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀit 
for our first camping weekend on the site.  I 
know that Terry has lots of ideas and things 
are looking great for the future. 

Rode into the BMF Tailender on 19th Sept.  
Handy to leave helmet and leathers at our 
VSOC stand as the weather was kind to us.  
Good display of bikes and manned again by 
the Centre 9 team of Steve, Cathy, Trev, 
Rachel, Alex and Chris.  Quite a struggle 
home with the bargains and much needed 
new helmet strapped to the bike. 
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ 
Chris or Jim with regard to any Notts. issues 
as my last Notts. Grey Goose meeting was 
earlier this month and this is my last Notts. 
Newsletter.   
 
All the very best and keep it going !   
 Paul (ex Notts rep ς retired) 

   

 

 

 

Dogôs Dinner Dash ï BMF Charity Motorcycle P et Food Run  

6th September 2009 

After being tempted by the invitation in the 
Lost Riders Facebook site 4 of us, Pat and 
Di, Mike and me decided to go and see 
what it was all about after stocking up on 
dog food. We had forgotten what the 
weight of dog food cans was after years of 
no pet runs. 
A cloudy day started us off with a run down 
to Leicester Forest East to meet up for a 
quick coffee and ciggie before setting off for 
the start point.  The location was at the 
Rockingham Classics & Sports Garage Great 
Oxendon, near Market Harborough which 
turned out to be a Royal Enfield and 
MotoGuzi agent.  

Lots of totally different bikes were 
gathering from Vincents to Velocettes, 
BMW olduns to Urals, Harleys to Dragstars, 
and Triumphs to Scooters which made a 
pleasant change. Marshalling was by BMF 
riders along the pretty Leicestershire lanes. 

NOVEMBER  NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE FOR ARTICLE &PICS IS 25TH OCTOBER 
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Off set over 60 bikes with junctions being 
marked by the BMF riders. A bit of a bump 
occurred up in front of us with a lady being 
shafted by another bike from behind 
leaving her with a damaged ankle and a 
snapped clutch handle. 
After 25 miles we soon arrived at our 
destination the Leicester Animal Aid Centre 
which was founded in 1956 by the late 
Dorothea Farndon. From that small start, 
LAA now occupies a 4½ acre site in the 
Leicestershire countryside, at Huncote, and 
currently can accommodate up to 75 dogs 
and 30 cats. Over the years LAA has 
provided food, shelter, and new homes for 
countless dogs and cats. We parked up and 
went in for a well earned legendary 
ΨIǳƴŎƻǘŜ wƻŎƪ /ŀƪŜΩ ŀƴd cuppa.  
A tour of the dogs and cats with many an 
άaahέ and many a άƴƻ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ƻƴŜέ 

and back to 
the bikes for a 
barbeque 
beefburger. 
Entertainment 
was then 
provided by a 
local airshow 
with a 
Mustang doing 
some flybys. 
Soon it was 
time for off 

which proved a bit eventful for me with 
several cars trying to ram me off the road 
plus an idiot at some roadworks turning his 
tarmac blowtorch towards me and blasting 
me with a eyeful of grit ! 
A nice little trip which you ought to put in 

your diaries for another year . 

Lesley Godwin 

http://www.bmf-

midlands.co.uk/WhatsOn/DogsDinnerDash2

009poster.pdf 

http://www.huncote.freeuk.com/ 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UNFAIR? 

BOYFRIEND COMES HOME TO FIND GIRLFRIEND WITH ONLY HIS SHIRT 

ON - SEXY?  

 

GIRLFRIEND COMES HOME TO FIND BOYFRIEND IN HER DRESS ð 

WHATõS THE DIFFERENCE? 

http://www.bmf-midlands.co.uk/WhatsOn/DogsDinnerDash2009poster.pdf
http://www.bmf-midlands.co.uk/WhatsOn/DogsDinnerDash2009poster.pdf
http://www.bmf-midlands.co.uk/WhatsOn/DogsDinnerDash2009poster.pdf
http://www.huncote.freeuk.com/
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MELLISH - NEW VENUE REVIEW 
 

Sunday 13th responding to text contact from Terry (this to all who are signed upto the centre 
άŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅέ ǘŜȄǘƛƴƎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ς if your not call terry Terry) 11 bikes left his house for a ride to Mellish 
Rugby Club to have a look. Two 
of these were Steve and Claire, 

missing for a while from our 
ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅΣ ƛǘΩǎ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ 

them back and hopefully will 
see them more in the future. 
Less than a mile from the site 

we were joined at a roundabout 
by Trevor, Rachel, Alex and 
Christopher who had made 

their way from the Lincoln side 
ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŀǊŜŀΤ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƛƳŜŘ 

it better! 
 

 This is the first time I have been 
and was very impressed with 
the venue. Good parking on hard ground and plenty of space. The bar has a very comfortable 
feel about it, very clean and welcoming. We have a small room for use, spreading into the 
larger bar area when there are many of us ς which I hope will be often!  The now traditional 
άŎƘƛǇ ōǳǘǘȅέ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŘŀǎƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƻƴΩǘ Ǝƻ ƘǳƴƎǊȅΦ  
 
Looking forward we will have the opportunity to have our own events ς parties, rally or 
anything we can devise. Camping will be available on good flat ground with 24 hour toilets and 
showers ς not that we hardy bikers need them. Remember the days of pitching your tent next 
to a bush and bringing a pack of wipes?  - The latter for the posh ones amongst us.  The first use 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƭǳȄǳǊȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ά¢ƘŜ DŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎέ ƛƴ !ǇǊƛƭ нпth, open to all VSOC members and their friends. 
We will have a party on the Saturday night, camping for those who want to enjoy the evening 
with a drink or two and entertainment. Full details will follow.  
 
 

PUT THE DATE ON YOUR CALENDAR / IN YOUR DIARY/ ON THE KITCHEN WALL - 
NOW!! 
                           
 
Jim Salmon 
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SOMETHING VERY  DIFFERENT  - 
Colombia Rally 2010 

The YCC of Colombia has invited the VSOC 
to a rally in their country next year.  They 
are going to a great deal of effort and are 
aiming through sponsorship to keep the 
cost to their guests down to the price of the 
flight and the cost of fuel.  They are 
planning on supplying the bikes (all 
Yamahas) together with support vehicles 
and accommodation on the route for a 
1551 km ride around their country.  The 
planned route starts in Bogota from there 
you visit Zipaquina, Manizales, Armenia, 
Medellin, Bucaramanga, Socorro then 
return to Bogota.  The whole route will take 

ten days and activities and visit along the 
route are planned.  Dependant on numbers 
and how many bikes are secured, the riding 
will be shared on alternate days with non 
riders travelling in the coach.  As you can 
appreciate this is a great opportunity and is 
very likely to be over subscribed.  The dates 
are yet to be formalised as the YCC are 
flexible and willing to organise for the most 
suitable for the majority, providing we can 
give a few months notice.  If you are 
interested in going please send me your 
name and contact details and I will co-
ordinate things for Centre 9. 

 

 

 

Regards 

Trevor Bridgewood   
5ŜǇǳǘȅ wŜǇ ά[ƻǎǘ wƛŘŜǊǎέ

What a prize! 

Earlier this year our own Nick Lapage won yet 
another prize for his stunning bike, this time at  
the Faro rally in Portugal. As if the sunshine alone 
ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘΗ ¢ƘŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ǎƘƻǿǎ ƘƛƳ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎ 
prize from a rather lovely young lady, not sure if 
ƘŜΩǎ smiling for receipt of the prize or presence of 
the lady!!  
 
 
 

 

 

 

MFN  BIKE SHOW 

LC ¸h¦Ω±9 9bWh¸95 ¢IL{ b9²{[9¢¢9w ς ¸h¦Ω[[ 9bWh¸ L¢ 9±9b ahw9 Lb /h[h¦wΗ 

SEND YOUR E-MAIL ADDRESS TO ME TO RECEIVE A NEWSLETTER IN FULL AMAZING 
TECHNICOLOUR WITH ALL THE SHINY BITS SHOWING!  

                                                                                         Ed (jimvtx1300@yahoo.co.uk)  
 

mailto:jimvtx1300@yahoo.co.uk
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MFN BIKE SHOW 
 
Nottingham 
breakfast meet at 
McDonalds on 27th 
started with a good 
turnout, about 13 
bikes (sorry, forgot 
to count properly). 
After the usual 
coffee and nibbles 
we left for a ride to 
the bike show 
being led for the last time by our area rep Paul. He now stands down 
to enjoy a more leisurely life; on behalf of all from the Nottingham 

area I thank him for his work and enthusiasm, improving activity 
during a difficult year.  The breakfast meet being a prime 
example.  
 
The show was very well attended with some great and 
unusual bikes.  Two of our members did enter their bike 
but regrettably for Les and Pete, were not successful.  
There were many interesting bikes from the past on 
display that were not in competition but added 
considerably to the enjoyment. The range of old bikes 

covered Indians, 
Triumph, BSA, 
Harleys and the odd Lambretta amongst them. It was 
obvious that 
much work had 
been put into the 
show and for £3 
entry was well 
worth it.  The 
most unusual 

machine must have been an old trike , looking more like 
ŀ DƻǘƘƛŎ ƳƻōƛƭŜ ǎƘƻǇΦ LΨŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŎƘŀƴƛŎǎ ŦŀŎŜ 
ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƛƴ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ah¢Η 
 
¢ƘŜ aCb ǾŜƴǳŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ōƛƪŜǊǎΩ ǾŜƴǳŜΣ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ŜȄǇŜŎt and more, reasonable priced 
drinks food and live bands. Meetings are every Mondays and Wednesdays from early April to 
end of October; special events sometimes on a Saturday night, with free camping. Looking 
forware to next year (and why not?), we should use it for a mid week meet and rideout. MFN is 
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BONFIRE   PARTY 
24th OCTOBER 

²9Ωw9 DhLbD  - ARE YOU COMING? ς MAKE IT A LOST RIDERS NIGHT. 
SOUTH WINGFIELD SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB 

SOUTH WINGFIELD 
Nr ALFRETON 

£2  ENTRY   

CAMPING AVAILABLE. MORE INFORMATION FROM TERRY OR JIM 

 

only a few minutes from M1 junction 26 or 27 therefore not far and well worth getting the bike 
out. 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƎƻƻŘ Řŀȅ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ƳŜŜǘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ƴƻǘ ōŜŜƴ ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ 
these give it a try. It is sometimes a bit of a mystery day, often with no planned itinery 
discussions take place for places to go, a  quick vote and then off we go! Should you not be able 
to go on the ride you still get the chance for a chat and catch up with friends and the latest 
news.   
 
 Jim Salmon 
                                                                                                                                                                  
  

 

 

WHO DO YOU KNOW ð WHERE DO YOU GO? 
²ŜΩǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƛƴtroduce again the practice of sharing our knowledge (might not take long in 
some cases!) Places we visit, rides we take people/companies we know might be of interest or 
benefit to others. I recently had some work done on my seat by a company that was very good, 
helpful and competitively priced ς Peak Auto Trim; LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ƻŦ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ ŎƻƳǇŀƴƛŜǎ. I 
believe it would be good to have our own directory of companies, the same goes for places to 
visit e.g Squires Cafe, MFN, holiday places to stay. This would be a continually growing source of 
information and maintained on our website, with the new ones being listed in the Newsletter. 
Please forward any information to me.  
Thanks   Jim. (Ed) 
 
 

 
 

Support those who support us ς check out  
Fat Skeleton website (www.fatskeleton.co.uk) for those special items required for yourself or as a gift 
for a friend.  Something you want ōǳǘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŦƛƴŘΣ ŀǎƪ tŀǳƭΦ You get a discount on everything!!  - Just 
quote your VSOC membership number. 
 
Another company giving us a prize for Derby Chrstmas Dinner Biker-Gifts  (www.biker-gifts.co.uk) 
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A biking holiday. 
At the beginning of this month a group of friends, who happen to be Lost Riders, all went south 
for a week of fun and riding. Starting on 
Friday 28th August until Saturday 5th 
September we did around 800 miles 
flirting across the border of Devon and 
Cornwall and back again! The group, 
myself & Moira, Terry & Jane, Les & Janice 
and Ged & Megan hired a cottage in what 
we believed was a quiet little village. It 
was! Morwelham Quay is a very very 
quiet and very small village. It is a living 
Victorian museum with period dressed 
people showing visitors around various 
historical sites and buildings. It was a 
pleasant setting with the total number of building being occupied by residents probably no 
more than a dozen. The pub opened Friday and Saturday night only! 
 
We did enjoy ourselves; the setting was very peaceful and could only have been improved by 

sunnier weather. That said, we were very fortunate, we 
missed the rain with only one day so bad that we did 
not get on the bikes.  We found some wonderful small 
villages and harbours. The best and most surprising of 
these by far was Fowey, it appeared on the approach to 
be very small, it was, but on entering we were amazed 
to see an ocean going liner coming into the harbour ς it 
had to be seen to be believed! The place is well worth a 
visit. Boscastle is another enjoyable destination, you 

can see the vast amount of work that has 
taken place since the terrible floods 
almost washed the place into the sea. 
 
On one day we rode into Plymouth, a 
particular part of the harbour is a meeting 
point for bikers; there we were pleasantly 
surprised to meet a group of our very 
ƻǿƴ ±{h/ tƛǊŀǘŜǎΗ {ƻǊǊȅ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ 
the names but the picture might refresh 
some memories. The day was hot and the 
sun came out to make the event even 
better. Whilst there we decided to visit 
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the local Heine Gerricke as some items of clothing 
were required. Asking directions and being told it 
was only a few minutes we set of walking as it was 
quite close, true to style we took a wrong turning 
and had a very long stroll through the main 
shopping area of Plymouth before arriving at our 
destination. The return trip to the bike was a mere 
10 minutes! We live upto our name! 
 
Keeping with tradition of the area we supported 
the local economy by having as many cream teas 
as possible. Ged must win the prize for the biggest 
one at a single sitting, Les for the best way to get a 
free drink ς his comment to the waiter having 
ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀ Ǉƻǘ ƻŦ ǘŜŀ ŀƴŘ ŦƛƭƭŜŘ Ƙƛǎ ŎǳǇ άǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƴ 
L ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƳƻǊŜ Ƙƻǘ ǿŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎέ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƛǘŜǊ ǿŀƭƪŜŘ ŀǿŀȅ ƘŜ ŀŘŘŜŘ άŀƴŘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǘŜŀ ōŀƎέ 
It worked.  There is no shortage of good pubs and coffee house that serve good food and beer 
at reasonable prices; the area is an excellent part of the country to tour. 
 
Jim Salmon 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

)ÔȭÓ ÂÁÃËȦ 
Quiz night at B & M Honda Barlborough 
 
This is not just a bike quiz but covers all 
general knowledge areas. Get a team 
together, take your partner  or just turn 
up and join with others.  To find out how 
good it is speak to Malc or Ken from 
Derby area for their views. 

LOST RIDERS MERCHANDISE  

WILL BE AVAILABLE AT ALL MEETINGS ï IF YOU CANT MAKE 

THE MEETING CONTACT OUR MERCHANDISING MAN - JOHN 

SIMPSON 07929 048763  

 

 CURRENT STOCK   

  

LADIES STRAPPY VEST            9.00               MENS T SHIRT       7.00  

LADIES SKINNY T SHIRT          9.00              MEN SWEAT         12.50  

LADIES T SHIRT                            7.00               MENS HOODY      18.00  

LADIES SWEAT                          12.50  
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October 
7 Wednesday B & M Honda Quiz night. (1ST Wednesday of month) 5 Midland Court, 

Midland Way, Barlborough. S43 4UL. 01246 813322 
12 Monday Derby meet. (2nd Monday of the month). Arkwright Arms, Sutton cum 

Duckmanton, Chesterfield. S44 5JG (off j29 M1) 01246 232053. Contact Keith 
& Jane 01246 236123 mobile ς Keith 07986 091109 Jane 07910 711591 
rumblingstar@aol.com  

13 Tuesday Lincolnshire meet (2nd Tuesday of month) 
The Duke of Wellington, Lincoln Road, Leasingham, Sleaford. NG34 8JS 
Contact: Alex 07815 972037 E-mail ajbridgewood@yahoo.co.uk 

14 Wednesday Leicester / Northants meeting. (2nd Wednesday of each month). 
Suspended due to refurbishment of pub Contact Pete for more information. 
Forge Inn, Main Street, Glenfield, Leic. LE3 8DG. 
Contact: Pete Brown 0116 291 6809 E-mail leonebrowne@btinternet.com 

18 Sunday Derbyshire breakfast (1st and 3rd Sunday) meet at Clay Cross Powersports. 
From 10am, food and or a rideout . Contact Keith 07986 091109 or Jane 
07910 711591 E-mail rumblingstar@aol.com    

20 Tuesday Nottingham meet. (3rd Tuesday of month) Grey Goose, Arnold Lane, Gedling- 
from 8pm. Contact Jim 07867 868 582 or Chris 07739 913 807   

25 Sunday Notts breakfast meet(4th Sunday of month)  
McDonalds on Nottingham ring road near Basford. 
From 10, food and or a rideout. Contact Jim 07867 868 582 or 
Chris 07739 913 807  

25 Sunday Newark Auto Jumble. Newark showground, admission £6? 
 

  
November 
1 Sunday Derbyshire breakfast (1st and 3rd Sunday) meet at Clay Cross Powersports. 

From 10am, food and or a rideout . Contact Keith 07986 091109 or Jane 
07910 711591 E-mail rumblingstar@aol.com  

3 Tuesday CENTRE MEET (1st Tuesday of month) -  Mellish Rugby Club, War Memorial 
Ground, Mapperley Plains, Nottingham. NG3 5RX. ς from 7.30pm. 
Contact Terry 0115 854 5475 / 07853 235400 / billio51@hotmail.com  

4 Wednesday B & M Honda Quiz night. (1ST Wednesday of month) 5 Midland Court, 
Midland Way, Barlborough. S43 4UL. 01246 813322 

9 Monday Derby meet. (2nd Monday of the month). Arkwright Arms, Sutton cum 
Duckmanton, Chesterfield. S44 5JG (off j29 M1) 01246 232053. Contact 
Keith & Jane 01246 236123 mobile ς Keith 07986 091109 Jane 07910 

mailto:rumblingstar@aol.com
mailto:ajbridgewood@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:leonebrowne@btinternet.com
mailto:rumblingstar@aol.com
mailto:rumblingstar@aol.com
mailto:billio51@hotmail.com
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711591 rumblingstar@aol.com    
10 Tuesday Lincolnshire meet (2nd Tuesday of month) 

The Duke of Wellington, Lincoln Road, Leasingham, Sleaford. NG34 8JS 
Contact: Alex 07815 972037 E-mail ajbridgewood@yahoo.co.uk 
 

14 Wednesday Leicester / Northants meeting. (2nd Wednesday of each month). 
Suspended due to refurbishment of pub Contact Pete for more information. 
Forge Inn, Main Street, Glenfield, Leic. LE3 8DG. 
Contact: Pete Brown 0116 291 6809 E-mail leonebrowne@btinternet.com 

15 Sunday Derbyshire breakfast (1st and 3rd Sunday) meet at Clay Cross Powersports. 
From 10am, food and or a rideout . Contact Keith 07986 091109 or Jane 
07910 711591 E-mail rumblingstar@aol.com  

17 Tuesday Nottingham meet. (3rd Tuesday of month) Grey Goose, Arnold Lane, 
Gedling- from 8pm. Contact Jim 07867 868 582 or Chris 07739 913 807   

22 Sunday Notts breakfast meet(4th Sunday of month)  
McDonalds on Nottingham ring road near Basford.  
From 10, food and or a rideout. Contact  Jim 07867 868 582 or Chris 07739 
913 807  

 

December 
1 Tuesday CENTRE MEET (1st Tuesday of month) - Mellish Rugby Club, War Memorial 

Ground, Mapperley Plains, Nottingham. NG3 5RX. ς from 7.30pm. Contact 
Terry 0115 854 5475 / 07853 235400 / billio51@hotmail.com 

2 Wednesday B & M Honda Quiz night. (1ST Wednesday of month) 5 Midland Court, 
Midland Way, Barlborough. S43 4UL. 01246 813322 

6 Sunday Derbyshire breakfast (1st and 3rd Sunday) meet at Clay Cross Powersports. 
From 10am, food and or a rideout . Contact Keith 07986 091109 or Jane 
07910 711591 E-mail rumblingstar@aol.com 

6 Sunday Bottesford Toy Run. Leaving Red Lion Bottesford at 11am. It is likely that 
ride-in will be arranged ς watch this space! 

8 Tuesday Lincolnshire meet (2nd Tuesday of month) 
The Duke of Wellington, Lincoln Road, Leasingham, Sleaford. NG34 8JS 
Contact: Alex 07815 972037 E-mail ajbridgewood@yahoo.co.uk 

12 Saturday CENTRE 9 CHRISTMAS PARTY AT THE GOOSE.  

- Live entertainment and food. Last year was great ς ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ōŜǘǘŜǊΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ 
miss it!  TICKETS FROM ANY COMMITTEE MEMBER. 

14 Monday Derby meet. (2nd Monday of the month). Arkwright Arms, Sutton cum 
Duckmanton, Chesterfield. S44 5JG (off j29 M1) 01246 232053. Contact 
Keith & Jane 01246 236123 mobile ς Keith 07986 091109 Jane 07910 
711591 rumblingstar@aol.com  

15 Tuesday Nottingham meet. (3rd Tuesday of month) Grey Goose, Arnold Lane, 
Gedling- from 8pm. Contact Jim 07867 868 582 or Chris 07739 913 807 

mailto:rumblingstar@aol.com
mailto:ajbridgewood@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:leonebrowne@btinternet.com
mailto:rumblingstar@aol.com
mailto:billio51@hotmail.com
mailto:rumblingstar@aol.com
mailto:ajbridgewood@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:rumblingstar@aol.com
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16 Wednesday Lincolnshire meeting, (2nd Wednesday of each month). Rooster Cafe on A17 

between Sleaford & Newark 
Contact: Alex 07815 972037 E-mail ajbridgewood@yahoo.co.uk 
 

16 Wednesday Leicester / Northants meeting. (2nd Wednesday of each month). 
Forge Inn, Main Street, Glenfield, Leic. LE3 8DG. 
Contact: Pete Brown 0116 291 6809 E-mail leonebrowne@btinternet.com 

19 Saturday Derby Christmas party at Arkwright Arms (see normal Derby meeting 
venue for address). Tickets from Keith or Jane  

20 Sunday Derbyshire breakfast (1st and 3rd Sunday) meet at Clay Cross Powersports. 
From 10am, food and or a rideout . Contact Keith 07986 091109 or Jane 
07910 711591 E-mail rumblingstar@aol.com  

27 Sunday Notts breakfast meet(4th Sunday of month)  
McDonalds on Nottingham ring road near Basford.  
From 10, food and or a rideout. Contact  Jim 07867 868 582 or Chris 07739 
913 807 

 

THE COMMITTEE 

Centre 9 rep    Deputy centre rep      Facebook co-ordinator 
Terry Warren      Trevor Bridgewood      Mike Godwin 
01159399142    01522 750395      01246 276754 
07853 235400    Trac5641@yahoo.co.uk    07853 733252 
Billio51@hotmail.com         mikegodwin@ntlworld.com 
 
Derby      Entertainment organiser     Treasurer 
Keith & Jane Mason    Les martin       Rachel  Bridgewood 
01246 236123    01773 778767      01522 750395 
Jane 07910 711591   0797 440480      Trac5641@yahoo.co.uk 
Keith 07986 091109   Lam245@hotmail.co.uk 
rumblingstar@aol.com  
 
Leicestershire    Notts 
Pete Brown     Vacant.  Temporary contacts ς 
0116 291 6809    Jim Salmon      07867 868 582 
leonebrown@btinternet.com  Chris Bostock  07739 913 807 
 
 Webmaster    Lincs        Newsletter Editor 
EJ     Alex Bridgwood      Jim Salmon 
01673 857443    07815 972037      07867 868 582 
07872 075851    01522 750395      jimvtx1300@yahoo.co.uk   
Ej.darlington@googlemail.com ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk    

mailto:ajbridgewood@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:leonebrowne@btinternet.com
mailto:rumblingstar@aol.com
mailto:Trac5641@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:Billio51@hotmail.com
mailto:mikegodwin@ntlworld.com
mailto:Trac5641@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:Lam245@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:rumblingstar@aol.com
mailto:leonebrown@btinternet.com
mailto:jimvtx1300@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:Ej.darlington@googlemail.com
mailto:ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk
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